
  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Brothers, 
Our next Business Meeting is Tuesday, September 4, Rosary at 7:00, and Council Meet-
ing at 7:30. Please plan on socializing after the meeting with beverages and great food. 
 
I hope you are rested and getting ready for our many upcoming events. I appreciate all 
the input and discussions we had at the August meeting. My goal is to try and conduct 
the meeting in one hour.  
 
We had a very productive showing at the Dunwoody Butterfly Festival. Our team of 
cookers and servers cooked over one thousand hot dogs and hamburgers.  Thanks to 
those who participated and represented our Council. 
 
On Saturday August 18th, the council sponsored our annual Altar Server Outing at White 
Water Park.  On August 20th we provided food services for the BSA Court of Honor. 
 
Get Ready!  The Great Pumpkin Drop off Day is scheduled to be announced very soon. 
Brother Dave Richardson is seeking another supplier and the unloading will be less 
stressful. Dave has researched this program and it should save us on expenses.  
 
Dunwoody Men’s Book Club, meets Sept 10, the 2nd Monday of each month. 
 
The Parish Speaker Forum is being held Monday, September 10 @ 6:30 PM in the  
Social Hall. All are invited. Please plan to RSVP to Sir Knight Dennis Caniglia. Our 
guest speaker is Mr. William Perry, the top dog at Georgia Ethics Watchdogs.  Dinner 
and beverages are available at the start of the meeting. 
 
All Saints is sponsoring the Parish Ministry Fair after masses on the weekend of Septem-
ber 15 & 16. Brother Wulf and I will need some help manning our KofC Booth. Contact 
Wulf at lindenauwr@aol.com if you can help. I understand that many of our Brother 
Knights are involved in all the Ministries. Please plan to assist in any of the Ministries, 
wear your Knights of Columbus badges, and always look to recruit a new member. 
 
Pro-Life Adoration- September 21, 22 in Our Lady, Queen of the Knights Church  
Chapel - There will be a sign-up sheet at the business meeting for one-hour shifts. 
 
Bingo- One of our largest fundraisers is held the fourth Thursday of each month. 
September 27 is our next Bingo night. Due to Thanksgiving 
and Christmas the  November and December Bingo Nights 
will be the 3rd Thursday of the month. All family, friends and 
neighbors are invited. We can always use help!  Set up is at 
5:00 PM and Bingo starts at 7:30. We can always use some 
extra help at closing for about 30 minutes.  
 
Think about being a part of this great event. The Food is ex-
cellent and we always have beverages, popcorn and desserts. 
“Nonna” Mary and Dominic are always there to make sure 
you will have an enjoyable meal. Donations are appreciated! 
                              (Continued next page) 
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Grand Knight Report (continued) 
Fathers for Good seminars meet every 1st and 3rd Sunday in the Parish Library at 7 AM.  
 
Party with a Purpose, is our Chastain Style Concert series and will be held Saturday night,      
September 29 at 6:30 PM  in the lower parking lot. You can reserve tables now for a party of 6 for 
$100 and party of 8 for $125. Lawn seating is available and they will be selling seats after Masses.  
 
Bring your picnic basket and cold beverages and candles for a night under the stars. The weather 
forecast is supposed to be perfect. There will be a KOC bar if you run out of beverages. The Knights 
of Columbus and The Women’s Guild are sponsoring this event. Proceeds will go to the Crisis   
Pregnancy Aid Center. The group Custom Vynal will provide the music.  
 
5th Sunday Rosary is September 30, after the Sunday 10:30 Mass.  
 
Habitat for Humanity, KOC Council 11402 workday is Saturday October 6th. Please sign up at the 
business meeting. 
 
We have a request from Brother Len Dorian and Jim Gonzales. They would like to sponsor a drive 
for the Homeless Shelter. I am asking each Brother to bring a pair of new socks or a pair of new    
underwear to the next two Council meetings. This is the need that our Brothers have seen when they 
visit with the homeless at the Shelter. Let’s make it happen. 
 
VIVAT JESUS, 
Brother Woody 

Parish Outdoor Concert Sept. 29th 
Council 11402 and The Women's Guild are co-sponsoring a fun outdoor 
concert called “Party With A Purpose” on Saturday Sept. 29th in the lower 
parking lot and it will be "Chastain-style". This means you can buy a table 
and bring your food (as simple as hors d' oeuvres or as complicated as a 
whole meal) and your drinks (cocktails, wine - whatever).   
 
You and your friends can be pretty comfy with a table for 6 or 8.  Or if you 
just want to bring a lawn chair, individual tickets are $15, couples $25.   
Tables for 6 are $100.  Tables for 8 are $125.   
 
The proceeds from the evening go to Pregnancy Aid Clinic.  So it’s a fun 
and charitable evening.  It's a live band, Kustom Vinyl, who will be playing 
rock and roll from Beatles to Tom Petty and everything in between.  You 
can go online and purchase your seats or tables at web site: 

https://squareup.com/store/allsaintsknightsofcolumbusstore .   
 
We will also be selling after Mass the weekends of Sept. 15/16 and 22/23, 
but we are limited on the number of tables as we only have so many round 
ones.  We hope many of you will invite some friends, neighbors or family to 
join in the fun that night.  Rain takes us into the gym. 
 
Party with a purpose to contribute to the Pregnancy Aid Clinic.  

https://squareup.com/store/allsaintsknightsofcolumbusstore
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Faith in Action is the new umbrella program covering all Supreme Council-recommended programs.  
It replaces Surge With Service which began in 1971. Faith in Action is simpler for councils, and it makes clear 
the newly-defined council roles and responsibilities It offers a stronger call to action, better inspiring Knights to 
lead their families and parishes in quality, faith-filled family programs. 
 
The new model takes its inspiration from the Domestic Church program, which focuses on creating dynamic  
parish-based councils. You will note that standalone Knight Halls are being abandoned with the intent of  
integrating councils into parish life. Likewise, spiritual renewal is at the center of the new model, especially the 
renewal of family, council, and parish life. 
 
It is divided into four categories of programs: Faith, Family, Community, and Life. The old model had six.  
Nothing is lost, but past activities have been compressed under only four categories with featured programs and 
required programs now identified within each. 
 
The four categories represent our main priorities as an Order: the primary goal is to strengthen our men and 
their families in the Catholic faith. We also emphasize the vital role that a devout and loyal family plays in  a 
modern society. Additionally, a critical part of our mission as Knights is to spread a spirit of community.   
Finally, both as Knights of Columbus and followers of Christ, we have an obligation “to be committed to the  
defense of  life in all its stages and in every condition” (St. John Paul II). 
 
A council may develop and conduct any program that makes a difference in their parish or community.  
However, the Supreme Council does recommend 32 programs—eight in each category. 
 
A council must earn a total of 16 program credits and complete these four required programs: Spiritual         
Reflection Program,  Consecration to the Holy Family,  Helping Hands, a nd  Novena for Life.  A completed     
recommended program earns one  program credit, while a featured program earns two. Each of these four  
required programs fall into a different of the four categories and counts one. (Columbian Squires is no longer a 
recommended program. ) 
 
The Columbian Award Application (#SP-7) will be updated to reflect these new requirements. (Note:  The  
Columbian Award plus other insurance criteria are components of the Star Council Award.) 
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           Kamal Najem                        Steven Russell              John Tkatch 5 

9 New Second Degree Brothers on 8-28 

  Deacon Bob Calabrese            William Trent                   Tommy Mansour 

           Bernie Sotola                      Ed Cerbone                  John Dawkins 
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Jim Sheahan is Knight of the Month 
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Past Grand Knight Lou 
Hlad presents Jim with 
his Knight of the Month 
Award at the August 
meeting. The impressive 
text is below. 
 
Before Jim could get 
away, he was presented 
with an overdue 50th 
wedding anniversary 
certificate for he and his 
wife Anne. We wish 
them many more happy 
years together. 
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The Sotolas are Family of the Month 
 
We finally got Bernie to 
attend a council meeting. 
Never thought it would 
happen.   
 
He and Audene do most of 
the parish music. (What 
would funerals be without 
them.) 
 
We also gave Bernie a  
special KofC tie so he 
would look more like the 
other acolytes. We’ll see if 
it was worth the $35.  
 
These two are long over-
due for special recognition 
for all they do for the  
parish and community. 
 
God bless. You both. 
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Brother Norb Braza Notes on The Bible 
 

 
Last month Pat Fahey, our 13th 
Past Grand Knight, was awarded 
one of these gavel plaque thingies 
to thank him for his GK service.  
 
So, our 12th Past Grand Knight, 
Dean Trantow, thought he should 
get one too. And we agreed.  
 
Here is Dean Trantow hoisting 
his award for his two wonderful 
years of leadership. We have  
really lucked out consistently in 
the GK category. 
 
This will look very good over his 
desk.  
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Dean Trantow’s Past Grand Knight Award 

The Bible is the number one book on the world’s best seller list.  This is what we should expect, 
since God is the author of the Bible.   
 
God wanted to tell us about himself, and he did so through the written Word.  God chose human 
authors and inspired them, that is, guided them to write what he wanted us to read. These          
authors were allowed to write in their own language, in their own style, and according to their 
own culture, but in all cases the words they wrote were God’s words.  
 
It took over 1000 years (about 900 BC to a little past 100 AD) for all the Sacred Books to be      
written.  The Bible is not one book, but a collection of books.  When we open the Bible, it’s as if 
we are walking into a library.  There are history books, love stories, prayers, poetry, short stories, 
prophecies, letters, and even debates.  These books are divided into two major sections, the Old 
Testament and the New Testament.  The 46 books of the Old Testament essentially tell us about 
God before the arrival of the Messiah.  The 27 books of the New Testament 
contain the teachings of the Messiah himself.   
  
There is no better way to enhance our knowledge of God than through the  
reading of the Word of God.  Set aside some time for reading the Bible.   
BUT when you read it, do not read it as if you were reading some novel or 
textbook.  Do not expect to read it from cover to cover.  Choose a book. 
Learn the purpose of the human author; understand the culture of the times 
in which the book was written; try to place yourself in the time and place of 
the events and the minds of the participants; read it slowly; meditate on the 
meaning; and grow in love of God by applying the lessons to your everyday 
actions. 
 
Norbert Braza 
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Father Michael Bremer Chalice Presentation 

On Sunday August 11th, 2018, the Fr. Charles J. Watters Assembly presented Fr. Michael Bremer with an  
engraved Mass chalice. Deceased Sir Knights Patrick J. Callahan, George P. Novac, and Michael J. Schultz  are 
remembered. Fr. Bremer’s name and the name of the Assembly also appear.  All deceased fourth degree Sir 
Knights are thus remembered at Mass eternally.  This alone is a good reason to become a fourth degree Knight.  

9 
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Dunwoody Butterfly Festival Fun 

10 



11 

 

Kids and huge bubbles naturally go together 

Mayor Denis Shortal/friend Cade   Positive proof that Jim Gonzales can smile 

11 
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BSA Court of Honor Support Aug. 20th 
As the council does every year, we support the Boy Scout of America 
Court of Honor Event by cooking and serving the food.  Because the 
scout event was scheduled three days before our monthly Bingo event, 
Sir Knight Dominic Palermo and chief cook  Mary “Nonna” Monroe 
were able to cook a two-fer. All extra Italian food was saved for Bingo. 
Thanks to the folks who support both these great events. 

The Paul Weidle clan enjoys the event 
(above). 

12 
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Stan Wasowski, Sr. is 100 ! 

Our Past Grand Knight Stan recently traveled to Harrison, New Jersey for his dad’s 100th  
birthday. His dad's full name is Stanley Francis Wasowski, Sr.  He was Past Faithful Navigator 
of  Msgr. G.H. Doane Assembly number 0643.  That KofC website shows Stan’s cousin Kenny  
Listwan as the Color Corps Commander.  His mother, Florence, recently passed away in February  
of 2017.  She would have been 97 on her next birthday in August. When his parents had been  
married for 70 years, our council awarded them an appropriate Wedding Certificate. Stan brewed 
the beer shown above especially for his dad’s 100th. His dad drink some and lived.  
 
Stan sure has amazing genes. May he live that long. We miss you. Check out the great family photo 
below. This is what happens when you live an honorable life.  

13 
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It’s been a few 
years since the 
knights held a      
retreat for our 
brothers. Actually, 
way too long. 
 
The Order has now 
started  a new 

Faith in Action 
initiative that is 
described earlier 
in this issue. 
 
Religious events 
and close parish 
integration is 
now being 
stressed for the 
future. 
 
Actually, a Day 
of Reflection is 
not a full retreat, 
but a day set 
aside for some  
religious time for 
contemplation 
and renewal. 
 
Please consider 
attending this  
devotion and 
spending some 
quality time with 
your brothers. 
 
 
 
 

Knight Retreats are Back !! 
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 Fundraiser 
 
Our Habitat House #25 has a GoFundMe page!  See the pro-
gress we've made toward our $58,000 goal and make a con-
tribution online. It will take participation by the entire parish 
community to succeed. Please consider being a part of this  
effort by donating whatever is affordable for your family. You 
can directly help a family trying to make a better life. 
 
All parishioners of All Saints should have received an enve-
lope asking for donations toward the $58,000 cost of building 
this home. Please donate as soon as possible, so that we can 
continue to purchase the building materials needed.  We need 
40 volunteers for each of the Saturdays of construction as well. 
 
Home Construction began on August 25th (no build Labor Day weekend) and will 
continue to dedication day on October 20th. Signup on line is at 
www.allsaints.atlantahabitat.volunteerhub.com or contact Jane & Mike Will at 
habitat@allsaintsdunwoody.org. 
 
Note:  The KofC Council 11402 work day is Saturday October 6th.  You can, of 
course, work that day or any other parish Saturday work day if that date 
doesn’t work for you. 

 
 

Habitat For Humanity House #25 

Our Brother Chris Carr in the News 
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http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001E4m0y_CqrVeTeUXx1h35WrHSi2mOAaEQNtNWkK-EjnIv99d0tBh4aColAHoh9NQyjZ9ENSlxTQusnZ7l_vJsy0X5rddcfgBsqN77eYVlFq46DS7u_vOwdSu8FDbu9XM3jj3mauztIvVu_hIL5liuy_vMt3IU9otxclrkC1QX5E41_lF5BhfzZ6H_85sE2zqJoTf5mFG22Mp6ChIdSN99k8VDh46ZBXR6W3bT
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001E4m0y_CqrVeTeUXx1h35WrHSi2mOAaEQNtNWkK-EjnIv99d0tBh4aNgy4WOqxTr8Fxq_HcA3w_12EK5tAcLhYiUp4MK6RUA92VmnnklHgJScLpUIRwCOLng-hsmvqLOhZa2WnNgGPd5ojcAOvODqhjttOdAIeBzvqhHTDKBi1YEwebIX8FizhBF2MEdGDoaa13ZGf_rWm6qozeQOlJe9DRQPZxf-6Enr64dp
mailto:habitat@allsaintsdunwoody.org
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Council Brother, Fr. David Daly, Update Letter 

Our Council broth-
er, Fr. David Daly, 
continues to stay in 
touch with Council 
11402 regarding his 
progress in growing 
the Legionaires of 
Christ organization 
that he manages up 
in Connecticut. 
 
He advises us that 
he has 12 new 
young men to add 
to that organization 
and asks for our 
prayers for his   
continued success. 
 
Our 11402 brother, 
Deacon John Klein, 
was ordained a 
priest in June. He is 
a member of this 
Legionaire group.  
 

Legionaries of Christ College 

475 Oak Ave 

Cheshire, Ct 06410 
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Braves Minor League Game Night 

  17 

On August 18th, a contingent of All Saints and St. Andrew Council members and wives attended 
a Gwinnett Striper (formerly Gwinnett Braves) game at Coolray Park in Lawrenceville.  Sitting 
in rows 1, 2,3 behind home plate and having a buffett meal featured easily ensured a fun evening 
at the old ball yard.  
 
The low ticket and parking cost teamed with easy park access and close-in seating makes this 
evening activity a must for future council outing consideration. We’ll do it again. Our thanks to 
Sir Knight Bob Santos who planned the whole thing. 
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All Saints Speaker Forum September 10th 

Come hear William Perry of Georgia Ethics Watchdogs speak in the All Saints Social Hall on 

Tuesday, September 10th. Social hour at 6:30 PM/dinner at 7 PM/speech at 7:30 PM/Go 

Home about 8:30. Buffet dinner is $10.00/person. Please RSVP to Club President , Sir Knight 

Dennis Caniglia, at dennis.atlanta@gmail.com  with number of attendees for food and  

Seating preparation. 

 

Georgia Ethics Watchdogs  is Georgia’s lead-

ing organization with the mission of holding 

local and state government entities and  

officials accountable to high ethical standards 

for the citizens of our state.  
 

We serve as a resource for the public and me-

dia to set and promote standards of ethical 

conduct for our political leaders and candi-

dates. When necessary, we act as the party 

responsible for filing ethics complaints, open 

records requests, complaints of open meeting 

violations or other instruments of rules or law  

that are set for holding public officials and 

candidates accountable for wrong-doing. 
 

In partnership with our affiliated “Georgia 

Ethics Watchdogs Education Fund”, we will 

train citizens to become effective government watchdogs at the level of government that 

they may be interested in holding accountable. 

 

William Perry is the Top Dog at Georgia Ethics Watchdogs.  He founded the organization in 

2015 after serving almost five years as Executive Director of the public interest group  

Common Cause Georgia, as well as 22 years of experience working in government and  

campaigns, nonprofits and issue advocacy.   

 

Perry was the seven-year Vice President of Child Development and Domestic Operations for 

Pearson Perry Household, Inc. (the stay-at-home dad industry) and credits the experience of 

raising children as the best possible training to prepare for dealing with politicians at all  

levels of government.   

 

Perry first gained political experience as a student leader at the University of Georgia,  

followed by several jobs under the mentorship of former Georgia Secretary of State and  

U.S. Senator Max Cleland.    
18 
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Our Brother Peter Mondalek chairs a fundraiser for the St. Jude Childrens Research Hospital as 
shown on the attached flyer. His contact information is shown below. Please consider attending 
the gala at the Georgia Tech Hotel and Conference Center that evening to benefit this worthy 
charity. We will be featuring this event in the next two newsletters as well. 
 
This is a benefit that I chair to raise money for the hospital. Over the last 5 years we have raised 
almost $700,000. Also I just got an email that the knights are going to buy 2 tickets for $300 to 
sponsor 2 charity people. If there are any questions or problems please notify or call me at  
404-915-6806.         Thanks,     Peter M. Mondalek 
 19 

tel:404-915-6806


20 

 

Monsignor Kiernan Golf Tournament 

Mary Our Queen (MOQ) Parish has scheduled a memorial golf tournament in  
honor of Monsignor R. Donald Kiernan on Monday September 24th. A preliminary 
flyer is  attached. See next page for pricing details and registration. Both the MOQ 
Mens Club and their MOQ KofC Council are co-sponsors. 
 
Monsignor Kiernan was the original administrator of that parish when it was still a 
mission and they have a Kiernan Hall much like All Saints has.  
 
The public is invited and it seems obvious that All Saints people (and many others) 
could very well want to play or be involved. At this point the event is a “Save the 
Date” announcement, but we expect the slots to fill up fast. 

Onion Sale Wraps Up 
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Each paid player gets a 
Monsignor R. Donald 
Kiernan Hat. 
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“Mass of Remembrance” October 16th 
The Council has reserved Tuesday October 16th for our annual “Mass of Remem-
brance” for deceased Council and Assembly brothers at the 7 PM Mass at All Saints. 
This is our most beautiful and solemn occasion of the year. The decedents will be    
remembered by name with a bell tolling, a candle lit, an honor guard salute, and an 
audience of brothers, widows, and family members. A reception always follows. 
Please save the date. Widows will be contacted to attend. Deceased wives have also 
been remembered starting last year.  

Dunwoody Honors our Brothers 
Our council brothers are conspicuous in support of the City of Dunwoody initiatives. 
We know that Brother Denis Shortal is the Mayor and John Heneghan is Councilman. 
Brothers are involved in the Dunwoody Butterfly Festival and July 4th Parade as well. 
 
Recently the Dunwoody Crier cited Brothers Jim Maloney and John Coffey for their 
city service of over 100 hours to the Citizens Volunteer Patrol organization. 
This garnered them each a Presidential Volunteer Service Award.  
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Council “Day of Reflection” Planning Begins 

Wednesday Poker Club at McGivney Hall 
For many years, Wednesday evening has been poker night in our own 
McGivney Hall. A very low stakes friendly poker game has taken place 
from 7 PM to 10 PM. 
 
Over the years we have lost some players who have  
passed or moved to other states and we are in need of 
new players. We ideally play with eight players, so 
you can sit out every eighth deal. We never play with 
less than six or more than eight. It’s a lot of fun with 
some “wild” games. If you are rusty, so are we. 
 
We find that retired knights our the most reliable  
because they don’t have to go out of town or work 
late. However,  we welcome anyone (even male parishioners that we might  
recruit to become knights). 
 
If you are willing to become a regular or an occasional  substitute, please 
call either:    John Barranco 770-396-6823 or Gert Kampfer 770-698-8269.  

Our Council has begun planning for a “Day of Reflection” to be held on Saturday 
October 27th at All Saints.  
 
The new “Faith in Action” initiative being spearheaded by Supreme (and detailed in 
this newsletter) mandates that each council sponsor such a reflection day event or a 
full member retreat as a component of its fraternal calendar every year.  The avowed 
purpose of these changes is to get Catholics back to their religious roots and help 
strengthen parishes and families.  
 
The format and guest speaker for this event is not yet finalized, but members will be 
provided more information after Labor Day. We expect that the council will use the  
software application “Sign Up Genius” to advise details and schedule members to   
attend. 
 
If you study the list of suggested events outlined in the “Faith in Action” initiative 
guidelines, you will see a decided shift to a religious focus to complement (but not r 
eplace) the usual social and fundraising activities so common on all council calendars.  
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New!! Online KofC Membership 
Capitalizing on the new online electronic gizmo generation, the Knights of Columbus has instituted a new online 

membership class of brother at the Supreme website portal KofC.Org/onlinemembership. No Form 100’s. 
 
Catholic men who are interested in becoming Knights, but feel they have only limited time or don’t know what 
the extent of membership entails can sign up online in 5 minutes. After strict registration and annual  payment of 
$30 dues, they are actual  full  members of the Order with a membership degree of zero. They are not members of 
any council, but join a state division of membership providing them with our literature and full admittance to our 
insurance program. They are not provisional or partial members, but actual Knights without a council. 

When a prospective member begins the Online Membership application process, the first step is for them to  
declare that they are: (1) a baptized Catholic male, (2) 18 years of age or older, and (3) a practical Catholic. 

Once they check those boxes, and agree to abide by the laws and rules of the Knights of Columbus, they click 
“Proceed to Join” and proceed to the next page. They cannot continue if any of the boxes have not been checked. 

Additionally, before they hit the “proceed to join” button, they are presented with the following message: 
"Failure to answer truthfully to any of these declarations, or failure to remain a practical Catholic in union with 
the Holy See, renders void your membership in the Knights of Columbus." 
 
During the application process, applicants will need to provide the name of the parish they attend. There is a field 
to indicate if they would like to join a local council, and the opportunity to indicate their preferred council     
number if they have one. Both of these tools will generate reports and emails to facilitate the transition towards 
local council membership. (They will still need to be interviewed, vetted, and take a first degree to join a council.) 
 
Once they have completed their registration, men who join the Order online will be given access to a web-based 
Online Membership portal and will begin receiving regular electronic communication from the Supreme Council. 
While they will receive a number of other benefits, the digital experience will form the core of their Knights of 
Columbus experience. 

Content distributed to the member through the portal and direct communication will revolve around the four 
themes of: Lead with Faith, Protect Your Family, Serve Others and Defend Your Values. 

Through these four themes, these men will not only grow as individuals, but will become acclimated with the good 
work and rich history of the Knights of Columbus, thereby strengthening their affinity with the Knights of        
Columbus brand, and setting the stage for lifelong, active membership. They will also receive regular news       
updates from the Supreme Council, as well as news and event information from their State Council. 
 
State division members who have joined online can transition to local council membership, just as members from 
other local councils do today. When a State Division member finds a local council he likes, he may deepen his    
involvement in the Knights of Columbus by converting his membership from his State Division into that local 
council to take his degrees. Since these members will not have taken the first degree, that ceremonial will be part 
of their transition to a local council. 
 
A transition would be initiated by the local council’s Financial Secretary. The receiving council would complete a 
Form 100 for “Transfer” after the First Degree and submit to the Supreme Council. After transitioning to a local 
council, the member would retain his online access to the Knights of Columbus membership experience, but cease 
paying his membership dues online, and instead begin to pay his local council’s membership dues. The receiving 
council would receive the member’s dues adjustment for the fraternal year. 
 
This new fraternal program seeks to help the Order maintain sustainable long-term membership growth by 
providing the opportunity for membership throughout the modern man’s life cycle. This streamlined alternative 
helps acclimate men to the Order. Once a man has joined online, we will then work to incorporate him into a 
council and get him fully integrated with its activities. 
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2nd/3rd Degree—Sat. Oct 6th— 10:00 AM  St. Jude the Apostle, Sandy Springs. 
                                   A second degree followed immediately by a third degree. Come for both or 
    if already second degree, come for the third. At 11:30 AM. 
 
Note: Go to website gakofc.org for complete exemplification schedule (choose “Events”,  
(then choose “Ceremonials/Degrees” for sections on each degree).   
Questions to Wulf Lindenau 770-558-1022  lindenauwr@aol.com for more info. 
 

August Parish Bingo— Slow Night 
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Donated half of all Parish Bingo profits to various charities. 

Paid fees for complementary Bingo tickets for our widows. 

Donated $500 Gray Plunkett for his African Mission Trip. 

Donated $655 to Pennies for Heaven Conyers Monastery Fund. 

Donated $500 to Fr. Bill Hao Chinese Mission. 

Donated $300 to St. Jude Research Hospital Gala Fund. 

Donated $429.68 to BirthRight from baby bottle drive 

Voted $250 to Pleasantdale Elementary School bookbag fund. 

Keith Kieffer got $500 for SVDP Food Pantry. 

Proposed $1000 for school kids in Benin Africa.  

Proposed $2000 for Sri Lanka ophanage.  Parish charity. 

Sponsored a $1,000 Scholarship to Atlanta touchdown Club. 

Donated $150 for Habitat for Humanity worker T-shirts. 

 Acolyte teams served all parish funerals. 

Upcoming Degree Exemplifications 

Council Benevolence/Charity/Service 

We recorded a low of 87 players on August 23rd This was a large drop from 139 in July. Lots of 
people on vacation this month. Our Bingo proceeds were $422.  We also received $146 from food 
donations, $115 from drink donations, and $90 from the 50/50 raffle sale. Cost of food and drink, 
7% sales tax, state license fee, Crier ad cost, and cost of supplies are still to be deducted. Also, 52 
players brought their Dunwoody Crier coupon ads in for free additional playing sheets. Four 
Knight widows were in attendance and played gratis on the council.  This is a new high. Thank 
you all for this continuing success. We look forward to a large September turnout. 
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Faith in Action Events 
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Laus Deo 
One detail that is seldom mentioned is that in Washington, D.C. there can never be a building of greater height 
than the Washington Monument.  
 
With all the uproar about removing the Ten Commandments, etc., this is worth a moment or two of your time.  
 
I was not aware of this amazing historical information.  
 
On the aluminum cap, atop the Washington Monument in Washington, D.C., are displayed two words:  Laus 
Deo.  
 
No one can see these words.   
 
In fact, most visitors to the monument are totally unaware they are even there and for that matter, probably 
couldn't care less.  
 
Once you know Laus Deo's history, you will want to share this with everyone you know.    
 
These words have been there for many years; they are 555 feet, 5.125 inches high, perched atop the monu-
ment, facing skyward to the Father of our nation, overlooking the 69 square miles which comprise the District 
of Columbia, capital of the United States of America. 
 
 
Laus Deo!  Two seemingly insignificant, unnoticed words.    
 
Out of sight and, one might think, out of mind, but very meaningfully placed at the highest point over what is 
the most powerful city in the most successful nation in the world. 
 
So, what do those two words, in Latin, composed of just four syllables and only seven letters, possibly 
mean?   
 
Very simply, they say 'Praise be to God!'  
 
Though construction of this giant obelisk began in 1848, when James Polk was President of the United States, 
it was not until 1888 that the monument was inaugurated and opened to the public.  
 
It took twenty-five years to finally cap the memorial with a tribute to the Father of our nation, Laus Deo, 'Praise 
be to God!' 
 
From atop this magnificent granite and marble structure, visitors may take in the beautiful panoramic view of 
the city with its division into four major segments.   
 
From that vantage point, one can also easily see the original plan of the designer, Pierre Charles L'Enfant .....  
a perfect cross imposed upon the landscape, with the White House to the north, The Jefferson Memorial is to 
the south, the Capitol to the east and the Lincoln Memorial to the west. 
 
A cross you ask?  Why a cross?  
 
What about separation of church and state?  
 
Yes, a cross; separation of church and state was NOT, is NOT, in the Constitution.   
 
So, read on.   
 
How interesting and, no doubt, intended to carry a profound meaning for those who bother to notice.   
 
When the cornerstone of the Washington Monument was laid on July 4th, 1848 deposited within it were many 
items including the Holy Bible presented by the Bible Society.  Praise be to God!  Such was the discipline, the 
moral direction, and the spiritual mood given by the founder and first President of our unique democracy 'One 
Nation, Under God.' 
    
I am awed by George Washington's prayer for America ... Have you ever read it?  Well, now is your unique   
opportunity, so read on! 
 
"Almighty God; We make our earnest prayer that Thou wilt keep the United States in Thy holy protection; that 
Thou wilt incline the hearts of the citizens to cultivate a spirit of subordination and obedience to government; 
and entertain a brotherly affection and love for one another and for their fellow citizens of the United States at 
large.   
 
And finally that Thou wilt most graciously be pleased to dispose us all to do justice, to love MERCY, and to 
demean ourselves with that charity, humility, and pacific temper of mind which were the characteristics of the 
Divine Author of our blessed religion, and without a humble imitation of whose example in these things we 
can never hope to be a happy nation.  
 
Grant our supplication, we beseech Thee, through Jesus Christ our Lord.   Amen." 
 
Laus Deo! 
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September Birthdays  

Ned Winsor  1   

Todd Papetti  4   

John Priede  4   

Syiek  6   

Sudhan Martin Sundarraj  6   

Bill Herald  7   

Danny George  8   

Steven Valenti  8   

Arockia Anthony Xavier  9   

Fr. Bill Hao  10   

Jim Sheahan  10   

Steve Bales  10   

Dick Marklein  10   

Paul Dubsky  12   

Ed Pierson  13   

Bob Santos  13   

Jonathan Tierney  13   

Steve Powers  13   

Fred Frerichs  14   

John Seggerson  15   

Keith Kieffer  15   

Fr. Dan Rogaczewski  16   

Ed Harries  16   

Jeff Berklich  16   

Gene Wysocki  16   

Greg Pyne  18   

Gene Gannon  18   

Greg Ducote  19   

Danny Ross  19   

Ralph O'Connor  20   

Adam Polak  20   

Charles Wilson  20   

William Stobierski  21   

Paul Prebe  23   

Daniel Hayden  24   

Sam Portis  25   

Michael Smith  27   

Ernie Spencer  27   

John Nelson  28      

Len Dorrien  29   

      

   
   

   

   
     

      

       

      

     

      

      

      

      

       

       

      

          

       

        

       

       

       

       

       

      

5th George & Helene Tanguay 63 

12th Ed & Ann Kucharski 59 

26th Charles & Carolyn Wilson 59 

16th John & Joann Nuzzulo 57 

7th John & Maria Martin 55 

14th Joe & Judith Kane 55 

2nd Tom & Nancy Simon 51 

7th Jim & Judy Herbig 51 

5th Michael & Rebecca Schaaf 48 

12th John & Lena Trombino 48 

2nd John Deasy & Diane Miller 46 

6th John & Margaret Curtin 43 

18th Nick & Patricia Mattera 42 

9th John & Terry Lamberski 40 

21st Nestor & Stephanie Montero 40 

25th Nick & Sally King 36 

8th Jim & Ann McDevitt 34 

23rd Paul & Nina Weidle 29 

2nd Mike & Carla Paolozzi 28 

10th Jerry & Joyce Cross 28 

4th Randy & Kristine Compton 24 

23rd Bob & Anita Mitchell 23 

30th Bill & Jennifer Toomey 23 

14th Jerry & Lisa McManus 22 

5th John & Jennifer Nelson 20 

5th Scott & Kimberly Woods 20 

18th Adel & Anna Abi Rached 20 

25th Charles & Candice Tarr 18 

30th Mark & Michele Chambers 18 

21st John & Erin McHugh 16 

13th Jim Masak & Barbara Schneider 13 

9th Joseph & Anju George 12 

1st Gregory & Libby Gillins 11 

13th Mark & Andrea Daniel 10 

3rd Gene & Kathy Gannon 8 

17th Jim & Mary Jane Gonzales 7 

1st Henry & Erika Garrett 6 

      

   Council Significant Dates  29 

September Wedding Anniversaries 
Date                                                            Years 
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Prayers for Sick/Distressed Friends and Loved Ones 
Matt Allen’s cousin, Jeremy Hellman  
John Brach’s daughters, Suzanne and Amy, and daughter-in-law, Tina 
Tom Burleigh’s niece 
Ron Collins’ wife, Jackie 
Dave Davis’ mother, Esther, 98, and son David 
Andy Diaz’ Sister, Liz Tierney 
Bill Driscoll’s mother, Gisela 
Pat Duncan’s mother, Joan Duncan 
Conrad Fischer’s wife, Sue 
Joe Fuentes’ nephew’s son, Carson Paul 
Al Garofalo’s wife, Pat, and daughter, Mary Jo Westbrook 
Mike Gregory’s son, Jonas 
Ray Grupinski’s grandson, Aiden Toolan 
BJ Van Gundy’s father-in-law, Larry Robinson 
Tim Harvey’s wife, Donna 
Lou Hlad’s brother Frank and Sister Therese 
Lou Hlad candidate, Edward Gronczewski, operation 
Matthew Hurd’s wife, Catherine 
Matt James’ father-in-law, James Shanni 
Harwood (Woody) Jones’ wife, Janet & mother-in-law, Anne Piede 
Keith Kieffer’s sister-in-law, Pat Kieffer 
Monsignor Kiernan’s friend, Marc Boudreaux 
Jack Klapka’s wife, Maralind 
Bryan Kler’s mother, Judy 
Bob Klingensmith’s wife, Dorothy Gail 
Mario Marin’s niece, Andrea Carolina Zamora 
Bernie Marino’s wife, Florence 
Doug McAleer’s niece, Sarah Hrdlicka, wife, Linda, brother James  
Deacon Ken Melvin’s daughter and wife Linda 
Jason V. Miller’s wife, Dorota 
Mark A. Miller’s brother, Chris Miller 
Paul Mudge’s brother, Daniel J. Mudge, Sr. 
Bill O’Brien’s grandson, Isaac Del Valle, and wife, Betty 
Dominic Palermo’s mother 
Kent Polzin’s wife, Jennifer 
Fred Quintan’s son, Ethan 
Danny Ross’ daughter –in-law, Jamie and wife Queenie 
Peter Rushworth’s son, Tom 
Charles Santa Maria’s sister-in-law, Wendy 
Bob Santos’ daughter, Brooke 
John Seggerson’s daughter, Katie 
John Shepherd’s daughter, Amy Murphy 
Bill Scully’s niece, Katie Scully 
Hedy Sevilla’s mother-in-law, Hermogina Beltran  
John Shaffer’s grandson, Michael Calhoon 
Tom Simon’s wife, Nancy 
Mike Smith’s daughter, Courtney Hertel 
Ernie Spencer’s grandson, Garrett Pilcher  
Ralph Stinson’s nephews, Johnny Hood and Paul Buckner 
Carl Stryker’s granddaughter 
Richard Szyperski’s granddaughter, Jamie Thrash, 20, and wife Jan 
Ted Tada’s mother-in-law, Mary Hickey, 92 
George Tanguay’s daughter-in-law, Wendy and Wife Helene 
Rich Tomaszewski,’s relative, Sam Turone 
Dave Webster’s wife, Eileen 
Mike Walker’s wife, Kathy 
Kelly Wheeler’s wife, Susan 
Charles J. Wilson’s wife, Carolyn 
Mark Yanta’s nephew, Nolan Goldklang 

Our Council Intentions and Remembrances 
       Ailing Brothers Monthly Prayers:  
 Dennis Caniglia   Richard Kernan    Cary Kean              
 Jack Klapka        Nestor Montero   Mike Feeney    
 Wiley Maloof     Charles J. Wilson  Mike Smith       
  Jim Snoddy       John Barranco    Bob Santos 
  Ron Collins       Joe Cavallaro      Bill Driscoll       
  Steven Bales     Tom Simon          Joseph Stutz           
  Frank Paolozzi     Jack Harte       Jack Curtin             
  Dave Jeanson     Joe Liebsack   John Pepitone                
  Harvey Moskowitz    William Torresala  
  Bob Mitchell    Eric Martin 
        
       Ailing Brothers Ongoing Prayers 
   Andy Diaz           Ray Gustin    John Brach 
   Matt Dewhurst   Al Garofalo   Walt Gauthier 
   Franz Brucks      Bryan St. Romain  
   Al Alberghini      Ted Davis   Bill Camden   
   Larry Cullen       Benny Mastrogiovanni     
 
     Our Seminarians/ Missionaries 
Paul Nacey       Nicholas  Le     
Missionary Gray Plunkett  
 

 Our Beloved Clergy 
Archbishop Wilton D. Gregory 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Bernand Schlesinger III 
Aux. Atlanta Bishop Joel Konzen 
Abbot Augustine Myslinski, OSCO, Conyers 
Monsignor Hugh M. Marren 
Monsignor James J. Fennessy 
Father William T. Hao     
Father Daniel Rogaczewski 
Father William F. Rowland, S.M. 
Father Bryan Small       
Father David Daly, LC       Father Daniel Ketter 
Father John Klein , LC    
Father Jack Knight 
Father Joseph Khang Huynh, LC 
Father Anthony Eshun, Ghana 
Father Brian Kerr, MOP       
Brother Alfred Stephen, MOP 
Deacon Ray Egan      Deacon William Garrett  
Deacon Ed Krise        Deacon Paul Doppel 
Deacon Ken Melvin    Deacon Rick Medina 
Deacon-in-Formation  Hedy Sevilla 
 

Our Beloved Widows  
Grace Mahoney      Rita Mix      Peggy Eckard 
Ellie Pavlik     Nancy Moeller     Joanne De Pace 
Marion Reale     Jaye Norman     Winifred Koss 
MaryAnn Dellaria (Lehman)     Donna Kantak   
Antoinette Roy  Ruth Del Guercio  Marie Crean 
Angela McCabe   Susan Cicero  Sharon Malone 
Evelyn Wittman    Patti Travers Neil     By Hurt 
Helen O’Shea  Joyce Templeton   Karen Giles     
Pat Addison     Carol Bieszak    Polly Callison     
Margaret McCabe     Mary Ann Stojka 
Elizabeth Morrell        Theresa Callahan 
Katie Woerner    Mary Ardagna   Sally Horan 
Joanne Swartz   Mary Schultz   Margie Vicknair    
Colleen Trainor    Joan McIvor    Valerie Nucera 
Betty O’Brien    Jan Szyperski     Jackie McGill 
 
  

Memento  
Languorem 
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Our Sir Knight Chuck Santa Maria had asked prayers for a 
premature baby born with serious problems. We sent out a 
prayer request for the child. 
 
Thanking the Brothers for their prayers, our brother reported 
that  baby  Andrew Henderson passed away on August 17th. 
God's will was done, so he may rest in peace with Him. 

Sir Knights are  
remembered upon 
death on engraved 

Holy Mass    
chalices given to 

new priests. 

 Memento Mori William R. Schlich         3/12/2015 William G. Lehman      4/16/2009       

 Memento Mori William D. O’Connor    1/19/2015 Robert L. Morell           4/29/2008      

James W. (Jim)  McGill    7/4/2018 John M. Foley                 9/12/2014 Gordon G. Hurt            3/03/2008       

Richard T. Szyperski      4/27/2018 Bill  H. Giles                   8/05/2014 John A. O’Shea             1/27/2008      

Fr. Daniel  McCormick   4/19/2018 Jean-Paul Roy               7/23/2014 Thomas M. Scherrer     4/10/2007       

James W. (Bill) O’Brien   4/2/2018 Donald Del Guercio      7/01/2014 Richard P. Steiner         3/17/2006        

Don L. Myers                   2/17/2018 Harold L. Norman      12/08/2013      Salvatore DePace          1/16/2006       

George V. Yuscavage      2/12/2018  Paul J.  Reale               11/10/2013      Anthony C. Ardagna   12/28/2005      

Msgr. Donald Kiernan      1/9/2018 James L. Mammoser    8/03/2013      Jerome E. Travers         7/29/2005       

Edward J. Trainor        12/23/2017 Tom E. Mix                   6/13/2013      John P. Stojka               7/21/2005       

Mark A. Nucera             12/13/2017 Edward J. Qualters      3/19/2013      Paul G. Horan               6/02/2005       

Michael J. Schultz         11/26/2017 Marcus Carroll             3/12/2013      Edwin L.Woerner         5/21/2005       

PGK George P. Novac    5/31/2017 Edward J. Pavlik          1/13/2013      Thomas J. Byrne, Jr.    1/13/2005     

Patrick J. Callahan         5/18/2017 George L. Cajigal, Sr.    1/8/2013      James J. McCabe        10/22/2004       

Les M. Washington         5/11/2017 Michael A. Klimshuk   7/08/2012      Robert J. Lescher         5/17/2003 

George M. Swartz           4/19/2017 Edward P. Koss           12/20/2011     Brad M. Scranton         5/14/2003     

Robert W. Heald             3/12/2017 Lloyd B. Addison        11/25/2011    Phillip A. Haluska       12/18/2002 

PGK Guy E. Stryker      9/26/2016 John W. Lynch II          6/21/2011      Joseph A. Miller            12/2/2002 

Hal G. Eckard                   9/6/2016 Warren P. Vicknair      6/21/2011      James R. Fraser            9/21/2002 

John F. Hansberry          6/21/2016 Walter J. Bieszak          4/17/2011      Kenneth E. Smith         6/02/2000 

Thomas A. Templeton      5/1/2016 Joseph J. Wittman        3/09/2011      Elias M. Mualem           3/27/2000 

Fr. Joseph M. Peek         3/14/2016 Charles F. Mahony       2/20/2011      John W. Lynch III      12/15/1999 

Dennis M. Crean           11/01/2015 Gerald A. Cicero           1/05/2011      Ronald S. Kurtzer       12/12/1999 

Gregg R. Kantak           10/21/2015 David B. Moeller           5/09/2010       Kenneth C. McIntosh  11/25/1998 

Richard (Doc) Malone    6/12/2015 PGK Frank G. Welter 12/19/2009       William J. Batdorf         3/23/1998                

James W. Callison           4/03/2015 Owen K. McCabe           8/16/2009        Anthony Allan Kosek   12/25/2014 

 
“Ask not for whom the bell tolls. It tolls for thee.” 

 
John Donne 

76 Deceased Brother Knights of All Saints Council 11402 

Council charter 
members are 
shown in red. >> 
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KofC Supreme Web Site   (KofC.org) 

w/ Online Membership: KofC.org/onlinemembership   

GA State Web Site    (GAKofC.org) 
w/ list of exemplification events 

 Watters Assembly Web Site    (kc2688.com) 

     Office                                        Officer                      Phone                            Email 
 
Grand Knight     Woody Jones                 770-246-9897       j_harwoo@bellsouth.net 
Deputy Grand Knight   Stephen Strong             770-698-9797       steve@strongus.net  
Chancellor                              Wulf Lindenau              770-558-1022       lindenauwr@aol.com 
Chaplain    Msgr. Hugh Marren  770-393-3255     msgrmarren@allsaints.us 
Advocate    B.J. Van Gundy            678-291-0805       bj@vangundy.net 
Warden                Jim Gonzales                678-395-4364       bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 
Recorder    Arthur (Skip) Dolt       770-379-0735        dr.dolt@siegelanddolt.com 
Financial Secretary                    Ralph O’Connor           404-242-1234       ralph390@comcast.net 
Treasurer    E.J. Couvillion              770-642-6488        esnar@aol.com 
Lecturer    Bob Fiscella                   770-395-7101        bobfiscella@kw.com 
 
Inside Guards                             Nick Mattera                 973-903-4185        nmat6961@gmail.com    
                                                     Charles Lynch               770-396-0183        chazman4470@gmail.com 
                              
Outside Guards   Brian Benninghoff        404-731-5301        brianebenninghoff@gmail.com  
                 Gene Gannon                 404-992-3999       gene_gannon@bellsouth.net 
 
Trustee Three-Year Term      Bob Mitchell                770-804- 8060        bobmitchellga@yahoo.com                             
Trustee Two-Year Term   Ernie Spencer              770-642-0863          ernestcspencer@bellsouth.net    
Trustee One-Year Term             Dean Trantow              678-296-6326         trantowd@aol.com  
 
Insurance Field Agent    Gary Graebner             770-634-3753         gary.graebner@kofc.org 
Program Activity Director         Bill Driscoll                    678-395-4364        bdriscoll0808@yahoo.com 

   

Activity Chairs 
Acolytes                Bernie Marino               770-394-4046         mfmbdm5@gmail.com              
Bereavement                               Deacon Ray Egan          770-394-5643         dekeray@aol.com 
Bingo                                           Dominic Palermo           404-256-1523         dpal84116@aol.com 
Faith         Bruce Malinoff               770-986-9362         bmalinoff@gmail.com 
Community     Bryan Kler                      770-457-5537         bryankler@comcast.net                 
Family                   Joe Kane                          678-708-2200         josephkane@bellsouth.net  
Funeral/Choir                             Bernie Sotola                  770-640-5440         asccmusic@gmail.com 
Life                 John Gannon                  770-394-4223         johnjgannon@comcast.net 
Membership                                Dan Anderson                470-294-3183         dan.anderson0316.yahoo.com 
Pumpkin Sales                            Dave Richardson            770-396-1790         dm.richardson01@gmail.com 
Second Responder Program     Steve Strong                    770-698-9797         steve@strongus.net 
Service Support   Lou Hlad     770-394-6327         louhlad@comcast.net 
Ushers                                         Joe Mitchell                     404-862-3317         jmytch@aol.com 
Vocations    Len Dorrien                    770-396-4672         lendorrien51@gmail.com     
Dunwoody Volunteer Co-ord  Jim Maloney                   770-394-7895         jimarn@bellsouth.net                                 
Communications & Feedback 
Website Editor                  Anita Mitchell     770-804-8060         almpmp@yahoo.com 
 

If you should miss one of our CallingPost voicemails or 
wish a repeat,  dial  1-800-925-7443. Then enter the 10-digit    
Public Group ID (PGID) 128-432-9444 (no dashes) to     
identify our sending organization and hear it again.  
 

Never miss a  
message again 

All Saints Council 11402 Web Site   (kc11402.org) 
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Monsignor  
Hugh Marren 
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4th Degree 
Assembly 
Meeting 

St. Andrew 
 

6:15 Rosary/ 
6:30 Dinner/  
7:30 Meeting 

September 
Council  
Meeting 

McGivney 
 

 Rosary 7 PM 
Meeting 7:30 
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 1st Degree 
McGivney 

Hall 
7:30 PM 

7:30 PM 
Social 
Hall 

Fathers for 
Good Classes 

Parish  
Library 

Outdoor 
Concert 

Featuring 
 

Kustom 
Vinyl 

 September 2018 

All night 
one-hour 

shifts 
6PM-6AM 

Monsignor 
Kiernan 

Golf Outing 
at 

Olde South 

Assembly 
Patriot 
Dinner  
Altobeli 

Speaker  
Forum  
William  
Perry 

5th Sunday 
Rosary 

After 10:30 
Mass 

 
Labor 
Day 


